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Greetings HOA Members, 

     It’s been a long cold and chilly winter.  Spring is already here and summer is fast approaching.  We now look forward to 

warm weather, our beach, boating, tennis, basketball, walking, jogging, riding our golf carts, bicycling and whatever makes us 

Happy! 

     As I mentioned in our last newsletter, your Board of Directors started a new campaign for Longview and that was our “War 

on Roads”.  Yes, it was and still is a part of our “To Do List”.  This campaign became a reality May 2014, when more than 

three or four trucks filled with asphalt lined Longview Boulevard to begin their task of road restoration.  We have a long ways 

to go, but as promised, every summer we intend to continue our road project, with your financial help. 

This summer, with more of our HOA members paying their assessment dues, we are able to continue this project and even 

start additional projects.  Our “To Do List” is never ending, but we continue striving “Step By Step” to create a better future 

for Longview.   

      One of our goals this year is to promote more family oriented activities for our parents and kids.  Let’s think about it and 

please support us in our efforts.  Plans are still in progress….. 

     As I continue to ride throughout the community, as I do quite often, I see new members of the community.  I talk with our 

new residents and share some of Longview particulars and as always I enjoy talking with our established homeowners.  This is 

where I get a feel of the needs of Longview and the appreciativeness of our progress.  As one of our long time owners put it, “I 

can see the light” and “Just look around, you can see the improvements”.  I just love it!  They are my strength and my encour-

agement. 

     Homeowners, I can see you are taking more pride in the curb appeal of your property.  Yes, that’s a good thing and it 

should make you feel good! It’s noticeable and thank you for helping with the beautification of Longview.  Everyone can play 

apart in the curb appeal effort – just keep your grass cut, trimmed and maintained.  Remove all trash and clutter from your 

property.  That’s all we ask of you – keep your property neat and clean.  A manicured and clutter free yard means a HAPPY 

LONGVIEW!  

   

     Lastly, I respectfully ask all owners (and their invited guests) to adhere to the rules and regulations around Longview 

Beach.  They are approved by your Board of Directors and are for the protection and enjoyment of our owners and guests.   

The Board has received several complaints about speeders.  Those of you who are guilty of this act, the Board have approved 

Speed Bumps to be placed at Longview this summer.  Please, help us out STOP THE SPEEDING!  Think of the children and 

residents of our community.  We do not want any accidents or fatalities.  This is the Boards Pro-Active step towards speeding 

at Longview. 

     January 2015, the Board banned all ATV’s and Dirt Bikes.  Thanks for your cooperation.   

     Enjoy the spring and summer months and most of all stay safe.  Thanks for your continued support, encouragement and 

certainly your cooperation.  You’re Awesome!! 

     I look forward to seeing you around the community.  Keep your faith and trust in your Board.  If you have any questions or 

concerns, please call the BOD office, at  301.769.2241 and leave a message. 

     See you at the Community meeting, June 13, 2015, at 1:00pm. 

“Moving Forward Step By Step” is our Motto – 

                                               “Keep Your Eyes On The Sparrow “- is our Inspiration. 

 

President’s Corner 
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 Dear Members: 

Remember to add the $15.00 late fee, if you have not already paid your Longview HOA dues.  

You   were advised of our late fee charge in a special notice enclosed with your January 2015 

statement/invoices. For those members who have promptly paid their dues, we thank you.    

 

Your Longview HOA dues are needed in order to maintain the maintenance of our community.  Please, do not disre-

gard our notices. Please let us know as soon as possible if you are selling or have sold your property. We are trying 

to work with you.  But, you too must be willing to work with us. 

MOST IMPORTANT – Please give us your Home or Cell Phone Number 

                                     Please give us your E-Mail Address (if applicable) 

                                     You never know when there’s an emergency.                                   

        Cherry Daniels 

        Treasurer 

  Please keep the following LVBC Members and Families in your daily prayers. 

 William (Billy) Bevans – Son of Mrs. Mary Bevans, in rehabilitation  

 Bernard Lucas   

 Rhonda Poteat 

 Diane Tucker 

 Ernest Armstrong – Former LVB Employee 

 LeVert Queen – LVB Bd. of Director’s Soc. & Rec. Chair 

Vivian T. Washington – Jan. 21, 2015 – Wife of James A. Washington 

Juanita Green – February 9, 2015 

Bernice Johnson - Apr. 17, 2015 - Mother & Mother - In Law of Sandra & Carroll  Boswell 

Joyce Young -May 2015-Sister & Sister –In-Law of Hazel & Harold Bowman 
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On behalf of the LBRC we wish to offer our sincere apology regarding an incident that occurred at the Club-

house on March 21, 2015.  A private party was being held, but through mis-communication it wasn’t realized 

that the event was private.  As a result some persons were unceremoniously asked to leave with no explana-

tion.  We want to apologize for any embarrassment or inconvenience experienced as a result of this faux pas, 

and assure you we’ll take measures so that incidents of this kind won’t be repeated. 

The New Year’s Eve celebration netted a profit of $1,842.91, and although inclement weather during Lent put 

a damper on dinner sales, LVB netted a profit of $781.00 for dinners sold.  Thanks to all who contributed to 

these efforts.  Metal nets have been purchased for the basketball court and 4 poles for the tennis court will be 

purchased.  We’re also investigating the cost of placing Crepe Myrtle trees around the lagoon, and a Maple 

tree at the entrance of the Clubhouse.  In addition, work is in progress to spruce up the appearance of the 

cabana to include painting and replacing the windows. 

As you can see, small steps are being made to move us forward in our goal to promote community pride.  

However we still need suggestions from you of activities you will support.  Contact the LBRC chairperson 

LeVert Queen through the LVB message line (301-769-2241).  We want to help make your LVB experience 

both pleasurable and memorable.  All suggestions are worth consideration. 

Let’s move forward together in peace and harmony. 

LeVert Queen 

Chairperson, Recreation Committee 
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SMECO                                             

1-877-747-6326 

1-877-74 SMECO 

Sheriff’s Department                    

(301) 475-4040 

Marine Police                               

(301) 645-0067 

Community Services                     

(301) 475-4200  Ext. 1846 

Office of Aging                             

(301) 475-4200  Ext. 1050 

Board of Education                      

(301) 475-4230 

Poison Control 

1-800-222-1222 

Health Department   

Amenities 

Beach and Playground                     Fishing Pier 

Tennis and Basketball Courts          Picnic Areas 

Non-Fee Events at Clubhouse         Rental of Clubhouse 

                         Annual Assessments 

Improved Property                                      $135.00 

(Lot w/structure) 

Unimproved Lot                                               85.00 

(Vacant lot) 

Each Additional Lot                                          20.00 

Road Fee                                                         80.00 

 If you are not current with your assessments, the amenities of 
Longview Beach are not available to you and your guest.  En-

tering these areas would be considered trespassing.  

Special Thanks to all residents who have paid their as-

sessments.  Kudo, Kudo, Kudos! 

There is a $15.00 late fee charge on assessments paid on or 
after March 15th of each year and a $35.00 charge on returned 
checks marked insufficient funds. The annual assessments 
payments are now due on or before the last day of    February. 
There is an additional vacant lot increase from $10.00 to 

$20.00. 

 

Clubhouse Rental Fees 
 

 Rental of the clubhouse is for both members of Longview 
and outside residents.  Rental rates will be for a six-hour 
block of time. That includes set-up and clean up. There is a 
$25.00 non-refundable application fee  and a $100.00 Secu-
rity Deposit  fee due upon the completion of the application. 

No overnight use is  permitted.   

 

 

                                 Non-Member Price   Member Price            

1st. Floor Rental:          $425.00              $325.00                                   

2nd. Floor :                   $425.00              $325.00                                           

Both Floors:                  $850.00              $650.00      

                                            

 

 

Clubhouse: (301) 769-2241 

              longview@md.metrocast.net 

                                                                                    

 

FOR ALL EMERGENCIES 

CALL 911 
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Longview Beach Club 
P.O. Box 359 

Chaptico, Maryland  20621 


